
 

MINUTES by Fran Luft 
    President Michelle opened the meeting. The 
invocation was given by Cathy Palmquist which 
included three themes Passover, April fool’s day and 
Easter. 
      
The lone visiting Rotarian was Marie Devenny, Joe 
Polito’s daughter. Guests at the meeting included 
Alyssa Dolan, Linda Sterthous and Megan Van Riet. 
Carol Hanson gave birthday greetings to the 
following Rotarians Dan Wilson, Rob Feenan, Sue 
Casso Rogers, Jack Elias, Andrew Stump and 
Christine Scott. I apologize if I forgot anyone’s 
name. 
     
Happy Dollars: Carol Hanson is happy that Faith 
Woodward has many years of service working at 
Barclay Friends. Cathy Palmquist is happy that the 
article about the one hundred thirty-five thousand 
grant is in the paper and district newsletter, an article 
about Melissa Baxter is also published in the district 
newsletter and Cathy and husband Dick have 
received the first dose of the vaccine. Sue Casso 
Rogers is happy her birthday is on April 11th, she and 
Bob will celebrate 13 years of marriage on April 12th, 
they vacationed in Hilton Head last week and they 
and her mother have received the first dose of the 
vaccine. President Michelle is happy that her mother 
was helped by the CC hospital and her mother is also 
in the pipeline for the vaccine. President Chelle is 
also happy about Rich Murray’s new business. He is 
assisting businesses which are/were affected by the 
virus. (check with Rich for the details) 
     
Announcements: President Chelle announced on 
April 14th the board will meet. Sue Casso Rogers 
announced that Rotarians will be assisting with 
Marshall Square park cleanup from 9-12 noon April 
24th. Sue will send out an email.  Mac Neilon is the 
coordinator. 
     
The Fellowship Committee has scheduled the 

following events April 21st   Rotarian get together at 
Hoopes Park from 5-6:30 p.m. and May 25th Rotarian 
gathering at Bill and Doreen Winter’s home from 5-
6:30 p.m. 
     
Historical moments: July 1975 our Rotary Club 
sponsored a new club- WEGO. Dr. Bob Poole kept 
his comments to a half hour. In 1975- 32 members 
donated blood at a blood drive, tickets were sold for 
the Moscow circus, money was given to the school 
district, a cider sale was organized, the 50/50 was 
started by Jack Wintermute and Earl Sykes had his 
name placed on the student union building at WCU. 
In 1976 Paul Woodruff was inducted as a new 
member.  A bicentennial fact was given at each 
meeting. Rotary International is also celebrating 100 
years. The following countries had clubs in 1921- 
France, Australia, Japan, South Africa and Spain. 
     
Quote for the Day- What is a group of men waiting for 
a haircut? Barber Que. 
 

SPEAKERS REVIEW by Faith Woodward 
   Joanne Tadeo introduced our guest Michael 
Duncan, CEO of Chester County Hospital. His list of 
credentials is extensive, including 1978 graduate of 
Naval Academy of Engineering Physics, running a 
Managed Healthcare Orgnaization 1989, served in 
several hospitals, and became CEO at CCH in 2011. 
 
Michael’s motto for CCH is “Love people, expect 
excellence.” He reads reviews from 20-40 patients 
each day to constantly look for ways to do better.   
 
His slide presentation began listing Penn Medicine’s 6 
hospitals. COVID peaked after Thanksgiving and are 
numbers are starting to tick up again.  Distribution of 
the vaccine in PA was one of the lowest in the nation. 
Now there are 7 places in the county set up as 
distributions sites.  
 
Regarding the new building project at CCH, Michael 
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noted that the grand opening in February, 2020 was 
followed by the arrival of COVID.  This project  has 
increased CCH’s size by 50%.  
 
Accomplishments at CCH for heart disease: 
July, 2020 the first TAVR procedure for heart disease 
that avoids opening the chest. 
October, 2020 – 1st robotic assisted bypass (also 
avoids opening the chest) 
October 10. 2020 The Micra leadless pacemaker the 
size of a nickel was introduced 
Mar 17, 2021 1st cardio MEMS monitors early heart 
failure. 
April 2021 The A-fibrilation center was opened. 
 
A Bariatric surgery program will be introduced soon. 
The next project will be to expand the cancer center 
so that breast cancer care can be all together.  
 
Steve Brown, as a retired Hospital Administrator, 
thanked Michael for the exceptional services at CCH. 
 
Phil Beig, an Organizational Psychologist, asked how 
Michael keeps his staff engaged. Michael responded 
that a great corporate culture does better than a great 
strategic plan.  The senior management at CCH is still 
the same as it was in Perry Pepper’s time. Mike 
codified the culture by listing their values, ICARE, in 5 
words: Innovation, Collaboration, Accountability, 
Respect, Excellence. When COVID hit, Michael was 
there 7 days a week since the Employees were his 
top priority. He acknowledges that the nurses have 
been like family to their patients since visitation has 
been so restricted. 
 
Catherine Friedmann reported that a friend of hers 
who works as CCH shared Michael’s wonderful letter 
to the staff. 
 
Carol Hanson has worked with Tom Gavin as 70 
volunteers set up COVID vaccine appointments. She 
reported that Mike has done a phenomenal job.  
 
 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
EVENTS CALENDAR 

 
Apr 17  Community Warehouse Project 
Apr 21  Fellowship @ Hoopes Park 
Apr 24  Marshall Square Park cleanup 
Apr 30- May 2 District Conference 
May 25 Fellowship @ Bill Winters’  
May 28 Deadline for CPC grant applications 
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COMMUNITY WAREHOUSE DONATION DAY 

 
Mark Your Calendar! Saturday, April 17th from 9a-1p 
is our next Community Warehouse donation day. We 
could use volunteers to help with the numerous 

donations scheduled to arrive that day. We practice 

social distancing and masks are worn.  
 
Help is needed to unpack houseware and linen 
donations and also to guide the public who are 
coming and donating items.  Something for everyone 
to do and no heavy lifting.  
  
This is also a great day to bring your gently used 
furniture, small working appliances, bedding and 
home goods. For complete information go 
to  communitywarehouseproject.com. Call us for ways 

to get donations over to the warehouse too.  
 
Everyone is also welcomed to bring furniture, small 
appliances, household items, linens, utensils, 
matching plates, etc...  Feel free to bring helpful 
children too. 

800 East Virginia Ave. West Chester in the 
Schramm business campus. 

Contact: Jeannie McGinn; 484-343-4577 cell 
Rotaryjeannie@gmail.com 
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Jack Ellis; Assistant Treasurer, Yolanda Van der 
Pol; Secretary, Sue Casso Rogers; Sgt at Arms, 
Bob Rogers; Immediate Past President, Matt 
Holliday 
Directors-at-Large: Ebbie Alfree, Melissa Baxter, 
Carol Hanson, Diana Liberi, Rob Malone, Rich 
Murray, Christine Scott, Glen Sweet 

Kevin Katarynick, District Governor 
 Cynthia Rugart, Assistant Governor 

Charles Streitwieser, P. D.G. ’13-14 District 7450 
Dwight Leeper, P.D.G. ’12-13. District 7510 
 Robert Poole, P.D.G. ‘80-’81 District 7450 

 
HOW TO GET IN TOUCH 

 
Votary Committee: Chair, Faith Woodward, 610-918-
3432; Votary@westchesterrotary.us Web support: 
Judi Bell and Howard Sundwall. 
 Webmaster@WestChesterRotary.us  

 
Committee: Pat Barron, Brian Fahey, Gary Hess, 
Michael Lewis, Fran Luft, Danielle Mortimer, Cathy 
Palmquist, Kyle Rheiner, Winnie Stroup, Jill 
Stoltzfus 
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